
From: Ted Annis  
Sent: Friday, January 13, 2023 1:02 PM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@a2gov.org>; Planning <Planning@a2gov.org>; Lenart, Brett 
<BLenart@a2gov.org> 
Subject: Request to Deny a Recently Proposed Change to the Current PUD Zoning of the Parcels Known 
as Ashley Mews (414 - 454 South Main Street) 
 
 
Date:              January 13, 2023                                                               via Email 
 
To:                  Ann Arbor Mayor Chris Taylor 
                        Ann Arbor City Council 
                        Ann Arbor City Planning Commission 
 
Cc:                  Ashley Mews Condo Association 
 
Subject:         Request to Deny a Recently Proposed Change to the Current PUD 
Zoning of the Parcels Known as Ashley Mews (414 – 454 South Main Street) 
                         
The current PUD Zoning was carefully constructed in 1999 and applies to both the 
High-rise component (1 building, 10 condos, 1 condo association) and Low-rise 
components (5 buildings, 47 residences, 1 condo association).  The PUD Zoning is 
comprehensive at 24 pages and has proved effective and prescient in the 
coordination of three adjacent parcels, each zoned differently.  It is attached for 
your reference. 
 
78% of the High-rise building (7 floors out of 9) was sold by DTE to Realta Capital 
in 2022.  Realta retained Cabrio Capital, LLC to convert this space into 350 sq ft 
“luxury” apartments.  Cabrio has made an aggressive and ill-considered push to 
change the PUD Zoning to D1, presumably to provide backup uses if the luxury 
apartments scheme fails.   
 
Cabrio appears ignorant of the facts that the PUD Zoning affects much more than 
414 South Main (High-rise building) and that the current PUD Zoning permits a 
number of alternative uses, although not the vast array permitted with D1 or D2.   
 
I and the other Residential condo owners of 414 South Main recommend that 
you deny the Cabrio zoning change request. 
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Regards, 
 
Condominium Owner Ted Annis (414 S Main, #808) 
 
Attachment 
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